
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
                  
 

 

 
WELSSA School Accreditation 
Last week, an accreditation team was here to review the 
findings of our self-study. After reviewing our self-study 
report, the accreditation team is recommending to 
WELSSA that SVLS be Accredited - Exemplary 
Status! Thank you to everyone who was involved with our 
self-study process, whether that was completing a survey 
that was sent out or serving on a committee or in some 
other capacity. Thank you also for your continued support 
of SVLS! 
 
Basketball Season 
There will be a virtual pre-season meeting for all families 
who will be participating in basketball or cheer this year. 
These meetings will be hosted via Zoom and will be held 
both tonight and tomorrow (Monday and Tuesday, 11/23 
and 11/24) at 6:00 p.m. Mr. Edmundson sent out the link 
to all families who completed his survey. This meeting is 
mandatory for all participating families, and we will note 
the attendees at each meeting. Your child will not be 
allowed to play without you, the parents, having attended 
one of the meetings. 
 
Thanksgiving Worship 
Each of our congregations (Bethel, Mt. Calvary, and St. 
Luke) will be holding a Thanksgiving worship service this 
Wednesday (11/25) at 6:30 p.m. Additionally, Bethel will 
hold the service a second time on Thursday (11/26) 
morning at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Thanksgiving 
SVLS does not have school this week Thursday or Friday in 
observance of the Thanksgiving holiday. We have a 12:00 
dismissal on Wednesday. We will not be having a 
dedicated lunch time on Wednesday, but if your child's 
classroom normally has a snack time during the day, feel 
free to send a snack for them on Wednesday. 
 
Around Thanksgiving, we tend to think more about the 
things we're thankful for and the blessings we've received 
from God. At SVLS, we are thankful that God has given us  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

14 weeks of in-person learning! We are also very thankful 
that you, our school families that we are privileged to 
serve, have been awesome this year in doing your part to 
make that happen. In that light, we pray that you have a 
very blessed Thanksgiving, and we thank you for your 
continued discernment as a family outside of school so 
that we can continue learning in school. 
 
Christmas Service 
Our children's Christmas service this year is going to look 
different than it has in the past. Because we are not of the 
opinion that we can safely conduct this service as we have 
in previous years, we will instead be video-recording each 
classroom sharing their portion of the service and then 
sharing the videos incrementally leading up to Christmas, 
followed by the entire service as a compilation of all the 
classrooms' videos. 
 
We are going to be doing the filming for the service next 
week. Please either have your children dress up, or send 
church clothes with them to change into, on their 
respective filming day: 
 
Wednesday, Dec. 2 - Kindergarten, Grades 7-8 
Thursday, Dec. 3 - Grades 1-2 and 5-6 
Friday, Dec. 4 - Grades 3-4 
 
Virtual/At-Home Worship Opportunities 
We encourage you to make use of a virtual option from 
one of our congregations 
 
Mt. Calvary - A recording of the Thursday service is 
published to Mt. Calvary's Facebook 
page (https://www.facebook.com/mtcalvarymenasha) and 
also to Pastor Johnston's YouTube Channel (revjjohnston). 
 
Bethel - The 8:00 Sunday worship service is live streamed 
on Bethel's YouTube channel (Bethel Lutheran Church - 
Menasha, WI) and then kept on YouTube. Additionally, 
Bethel also has Worship At Home videos on the homepage 
of their website (www.bethelmenasha.org). 

        

Assisting Parents 

in Bringing up their Children 

in the Training  

and Instruction of the Lord. 

November 23, 2020 



 
St. Luke - The 9:00 Sunday worship service is live streamed 
on St. Luke's Facebook 
page (https://www.facebook.com/stlukeslittlechute) and 
kept there. Additionally, recordings of worship services can 
be found at St. Luke's Vimeo 
channel (https://vimeo.com/user19193641). 
 
 
Food Pantry Collection and Pajamas/Sweats Day 
Thank you again to everyone who contributed to our 
amazingly successful Food Drive! Since we exceeded our 
goal of 500 items, collecting 706 total items, the children 
will get to have a Pajamas/Sweats Day!  Pajamas/Sweats 
Day will be tomorrow, Tuesday, November 24. 
 
 
1st Semester Mission Offerings 
We have chosen to support the WELS Prison Ministry with 
our school's first semester chapel mission offerings. WELS 
Prison Ministry is a special ministry of WELS which seeks to 
build relationships and share Jesus with individuals who 
are incarcerated and in prison. So far this semester, SVLS 
has collected $640.00 for WELS Prison Ministry. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Wisconsin Parental Choice Program (WPCP) 
SVLS is a participating school in the Wisconsin Parental 
Choice Program (WPCP). Through WPCP, eligible students 
receive a voucher which covers their SVLS tuition in full. 
The voucher remains with the student through their time 
at SVLS and even into high school. Eligibility is based on 
Wisconsin residency and family income. Under this 
program -- funded by the State of Wisconsin -- parents 
have a voice in how their tax dollars are spent on the 
education of their children. While the application window 
does not open until February, next school year we will 
again be able to open WPCP applications to any existing 
SVLS family, regardless of grade level. With many changing 
financial variables your family may have faced this year, it 
may be worth looking into whether your family would 
qualify for WPCP for next school year and beyond. The 
chart below gives the income limits from last year. 

            
Next year’s income limits will likely be slightly higher than 
these amounts.  If your family will be below, or may be 
close to, these income limits for 2021, feel free to contact 
Mr. Steinmetz, who will be happy to discuss options with 
you. For more information, visit www.svls.us/school-
choice or contact Mr. Steinmetz. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Worship at Bethel  

920-725-1822-English 
920-840-5490-Espanol 
Thursday Worship English 6:30pm 
Sunday Worship-English 8:00, 10:30am 
Los Domingos Misa-Espanol 12:00pm 
 

Worship at St. Luke 

920-788-4408 
 Wednesday at  6:30pm      
 Sunday at 9:00am 
 
 

Worship at Mt. Calvary 

920-731-4001 
Thursday at 6:30pm 
Sunday at 8:00 & 9:00am in 
Menasha and 6:30pm in 
Stockbridge 
 



What? How can you say that? Virus fears. Civil 
unrest. Violence. Economic uncertainty. Lost 
celebrations. And the list goes on. But what 

if we view this year through the eyes of faith? Consider 
Old Testament Joseph. After being sold into slavery by 
his older brothers and later spending years in prison 
on a false charge, he could still forgive his brothers 
because he saw that “You [his brothers] intended to 
harm me, but God intended it for good to accomplish 
what is now being done, the saving of many lives.” 
Genesis 50:20, NIV84. Note how Joseph praises God 

not for the good that came to him personally, though 
surely Joseph was thankful for that, but for the good 
that came to others through his suffering.

Can we adopt that same attitude? With the Spirit’s 
help, absolutely. In Philippians 2, the apostle Paul 
encourages us to have the same attitude as Jesus, 

whose suffering accomplished the greatest good of 
all, the rescue of the world from guilt for an eternity 
of untainted joy. And as Paul encouraged the Roman 
Christians, so he encourages us: “And we know that 
in all things God works for the good of those who 
love him, who have been called according to his 
purpose.” Romans 8:28, NIV84 Note that the good 
God is working for in “all things,” even bad things, 
may be someone else’s good, not ours. Our patient, 
even cheerful endurance of painful trials may give us 
an opportunity to give a reason for the hope that we 
have. God can use that testimony to lead others to 
place their trust in Jesus.

So, what does all this mean for prison ministry in 2020? 
Let’s see it as an opportunity rather than a disaster. God 
is already in every one of our tomorrows and knows 
exactly what good he is doing through all of this. Let’s 
redouble our efforts to reach God’s lost sheep with our 
prayers, our volunteer time, and our financial gifts. 
Here are three encouragements to do so.

First, thanks to the extra efforts of our New Ulm 
Mailing Center staff and volunteers, we’ve been able 
to maintain our ministry-by-mail efforts safely (Bible 
study booklets and pen pal letters) with little adverse 
impact from the measures implemented to combat 
the pandemic.  God’s Word continues to go where he 
sends it and is not returning empty.

 

SHARING JESUS WITH PEOPLE IMPACTED BY INCARCERATION

PRISON
MINISTRY
S U M M E R  2 0 2 0  N E W S L E T T E R

“YOU [HIS BROTHERS] INTENDED 
TO HARM ME, BUT GOD 
INTENDED IT FOR GOOD TO 
ACCOMPLISH WHAT IS NOW 
BEING DONE, THE SAVING OF 
MANY LIVES” (GENESIS 50:20).

Dave Hochmuth, Administrator, WELS Prison Ministry
2020 IS A GREAT YEAR
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chose the booklet “A Broken-hearted Father” based 
on Jesus’ story of the prodigal son as a great example 
of God’s overwhelming love for his lost children.

•	 Our mailing list consisted of facilities with which we 
have had interaction in the past. Over 75 percent of 
the facilities we sent a mailing to have not received 
booklets in over two years. The breakdown is as 
follows:

	` County Jail/Detention Center – 955
	` State Correctional Facility – 1044
	` Federal Correctional Facility – 111
	` Immigration and Customs Enforcement  

Facility – 22
	` Youth/Juvenile Offender Facility – 46

•	 Please pray that the mailing will find receptive staff 
members at the facilities, that many books will be 
ordered, that many tests will be returned, but most 
importantly, that many souls will be touched by the 
gospel and faith created or strengthened.

•	 Consider giving a gift (see p. 4) that will help us print 
many more booklets so we can fill the orders with 
which God blesses us.

FINDING ALTERNATIVES 
FOR JAIL OR PRISON 
VISITORS
During the current pandemic, personal visits to 
share the gospel with inmates are severely restricted 
or prohibited altogether. Individuals and groups 
that previously visited these lost sheep in person 
may seek alternatives, such as:

•	 Supply Bible self-study books – Consider 
contacting the chaplain, activity director, or 
program coordinator for the facilities you normally 
visit and encouraging the use of WELS Prison 

“FOR GOD DID NOT GIVE US A 
SPIRIT OF TIMIDITY, BUT A 

SPIRIT OF POWER, OF LOVE AND 
OF SELF-DISCIPLINE”  

(2 TIMOTHY 1:7).

  free  copies  for  the  inmates  at  their  institution.  We
  describing our booklets and inviting them to order
  chaplain,  activity  director,  or  program  coordinator

• We mailed a sample booklet and a brochure to the

to further the effort.
some quick facts about the effort and steps you can take 
because  of  the  interruption  in  personal  visits.  Here  are 
study  booklets  to  over  2,000  correctional  facilities 
outreach  effort  to  offer  our  Bible  correspondence  self- 
the  Prison  Ministry  Committee  authorized  a  significant 
these days, as do those we serve. It is in this spirit that 
of self-discipline.” We really need that encouragement 
us a spirit of timidity, but a spirit of power, of love and 
Paul  reminds  Timothy  (and  us):  “For  God  did  not  give 

OF PULLING BACK
REACHING OUT INSTEAD

(Inmate Lawrence Palubecki)
Not with grudging heart, But with joy unmeasured.
As I receive your blessings, Let first be given to you;
Every need taken care.
Trusting fully in your promise,
Noble as hers that day;
Make my heart always generous,
Willing to give and to serve.
So too open my heart dear Lord,
Gave all to do your work;
As poor widow of long ago
With Willing Heart

21:1-4):
poem based on the widow’s gift at the temple (Luke 
experience. That joy is clearly captured in an inmate’s 
joy that both giver and receiver of our ministry efforts 
Finally, amid the anxiety around us, let us celebrate the 

as well as booklet inventory replacement.
greater need for test corrector and pen pal volunteers, 
richly blesses this effort, which would generate a much 
way to encourage and support inmates. We pray God 
wanted  to  offer  our  ministry-by-mail  as  an  alternate 
In  this  time  of  limited  personal  visits  to  inmates,  we 
that have not recently submitted book orders or tests. 
outreach effort to reconnect with thousands of facilities 
Second, the Prison Ministry Committee authorized an 
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Ministry booklets. Download an order form and 
send it to the corrections official.

•	 Replace in-person visits with video visits – 
Trained jail visitors may explore whether the facility 
you serve has either onsite or remote video visits 
for individual inmates.

•	 Replace in-person visits with other 
communication – Electronically delivered 
devotions from WELS Prison Ministry or our 
partner Institutional Ministries are available to 
some inmates.

If you wish to explore these alternatives further 
or share other ideas, contact Administrator Dave 
Hochmuth at dave.hochmuth@wels.net or 414-
256-3243.

PEN PAL PIPELINE 
We love to hear that upon release, there are 
inmates who would like to attend a WELS church, 
if possible. Occasionally they will be located too far 
away to attend a WELS or ELS church in person, but 
other times, there is one close by they can attend. 
It’s great that these inmates have connected with 
our church body and the message we bring—that 
they are forgiven through the blood of Jesus! 

When pen pals have connected with inmates 
through letters, it’s not uncommon that an inmate 
will share in a letter that they would like to attend 
a WELS church upon their release. We ask that if 
your inmate pen pal shares this with you, please 
send that information to us so we can make a 
connection between the inmate and the pastor of 
the church. Our Reaching Behind the Bars Volunteer 
Guidelines state: “When you hear that your inmate 
will be released, contact the WELS Prison Ministry 
office. We will refer him or her to the closest WELS 
or ELS congregation. Please do not make referrals 
yourself.” We make this request so that we can 
better follow up with the inmate and congregation 
and ensure that the inmate gets both spiritual and 
practical support while reentering society. 

QUOTES FROM 
INMATES 
When I came to jail 18 months ago I was lost. 
While I still find myself struggling with my faith, 
believing in Jesus…has really done something. 
I’ve seen my prayers get answered. It’s been life 
changing. – LeeAnna

That [study] hit home for me! For 30 years I have 
been trying to know if I could be forgiven and 
WOW here it is! Thank you! I needed this study 
most. God Bless you all!! I will be keeping this 
study to take home. Love your studies. Keep 
them going. – Earl 

I enjoyed the reading from start to finish. My first 
one. I am hungry for more of these lessons. Very 
easy to understand and even though the lessons 
were short and quick, it was big on knowledge 
about God. I want more! Thank you so much for 
this lesson! :) – Cynthia

…the mentors/graders have been a huge 
blessing of positive encouragement and I truly 
am thankful for every one that continues to be 
that kind of positive example of how a Christian 
should be. – Martin
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1.	 Pray – As God’s redeemed children, our prayers are 
powerful and effective. Current prayer requests: 
bless our outreach mailing and allow us to touch 
many more souls; move God’s people to support 
this ministry in this difficult time, especially when 
God’s blessing leads to a greater demand for 
booklets.

2.	 Serve – All our ministry efforts are driven by 
volunteers motivated by Christ’s love. To volunteer 
as a pen pal or a test corrector, please contact us at 
prisonministry@wels.net or 507-354-3130. 

To explore jail visitation or post-release mentoring 
opportunities, call 414-256-3243  or send an e-mail 
to dave.hochmuth@wels.net.

3.	 Give – We thank our Lord and you for your helpful 
special offerings to Prison Ministry which support 
our efforts to share Jesus with people impacted by 
incarceration! 

	

 

 

	

	

 

	

THREE WAYS TO SUPPORT OUR MINISTRY

To get WELS Prison Ministry news and updates delivered straight 
to your e-mail inbox, subscribe at wels.net/subscribe.

COMING SOON TO WELS PRISON MINISTRY
•	 Our 24th Level 1 Bible study booklet: “Parenting from prison”
•	 Online video training: “Mentoring returning citizens”
•	 More resources for congregations, pastors, and lay volunteers doing prison ministry

Your support makes sharing Jesus with people impacted by incarceration possible.

© 2020 Wisconsin Evangelical Lutheran Synod

  designation is due by March 31, 2021.
  800-847-4836 for assistance. Your 2020
  Contact Thrivent Member Care Services at
  a Thrivent member) to WELS Prison Ministry.

• Direct your Thrivent Choice dollars (if you are

  800-827-5482 for assistance.
  Contact WELS Ministry of Christian Giving at
  appreciated assets or your will or estate plan.

• Give through your IRA charitable distribution,

  ministry
• Donate online at wels.net/donate-prison-

Prison Ministry in the memo line.)
(Make checks payable to WELS and list
Waukesha, WI, 53188
N16W23377 Stone Ridge Drive 
WELS, Attn. Gift Processing

through Prison Ministry, send to:
• To provide additional gifts for Christ’s work  

consider a gift for this fruitful effort. On average booklets cost about $1 each to print so every gift helps.
stocked, we will need a significant response by God’s people to fund printing and shipping. Please 
response has been nearly 37,000 booklets ordered by chaplains or others. To keep our booklet inventory 
Our “Reaching Out” mailing (p. 2) is generating many new book orders. In the first five weeks the 

LATE BREAKING NEWS…


